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Date: October 11, 2022 
To: Mayor and Council Members 

From:  Michael Rogers, City Manager  
Via: Brian MacDonald, Director of Parks & Recreation   
CC: Ed Lovell, Transit Manager  

Subject: Bikeways Update Implementation 
 
The City of Tracy’s Transit Division is currently working on a few items pertaining to bikeways 
throughout the City. Below is a list of those items and projected implementation timeline. 
 
Updated Bikeways Map 
Staff are currently working on creating an updated map of the various bikeways that exist 
throughout the City. On one side will be the map and the reverse side will include pertinent 
information about items such as bike lane classifications, bicycle parking, rules of the road, areas of 
interest, etc. A digital map is scheduled to be completed by the end of October with printed copies 
available for distribution in late November.  
 
Bike Rack Refresh 
As stated in a previous memo to Council, various bike racks in the downtown area have been 
freshly painted with a bright green color matching the green color now used for Class II bike paths 
on the roads. Staff will be expanding this color update to the bike racks located in the various parks 
throughout the City as well as some of the City facilities. This painting is scheduled to be completed 
by the end of November.  
 
In addition to the painting, decals will be applied to the bike racks to help identify them as such. 
These decals are currently being created and will be applied to the existing bike racks already 
painted by the end of October. Additional bike racks will receive the decals as they are painted. 
 
Additional Downtown Bike Racks 
Staff are currently identifying potential locations to place additional bike racks in the downtown 
area to allow for more bike parking closer to businesses. Once potential locations are identified, 
staff will work with TCCA in suggesting custom bike racks to be installed that represent the 
downtown area. It is anticipated that the locations and designs of the bike racks will be decided by 
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the end of October. An order for the new bike racks will then be placed and they will be installed 
when delivered, which will likely be sometime in January 2023. 
 
Bikeways Signage 
Staff have been reviewing the bikeways signage throughout the City and are currently compiling a 
list of areas where additional signage is needed or where the signs need to be replaced. This review 
will be complete by the end of October and new signs will be ordered and installed by the end of 
November. 
 
 


